

Transportation and Public Works Office of the Minister

PO Box 186, Halifax, Nova Scotia, Canada B3J 2N2

November 2, 2005

Councillor Brad Johns Chair, North West Community Council PO Box 1749 Halifax, NS B3J 3A5

Dear Councillor Johns:

Thank you for your letter of October 4, 2005, concerning a motion passed by the North West Community Council requesting the installation of signs that provide information regarding the naming of Bicentennial Drive, which occurred in 1958 in recognition of the Bicentennial of Representative Government in Nova Scotia.

I have referred the issue to Kenton Speiran, Manager of Public Works - Asset Management for investigation and have asked that he respond to you upon completion of his review of Council's request.

Thank you for bringing the concerns of North West Community Council to my attention.

With personal regards,

Honourable Ronald S. Russell, CD

Minister

/pw

cc: Bruce Fitzner, A/Exec. Director-Highway Operations

Kenton Speiran, Manager Public Works-Asset Management

Peter Merritt, District Director-Central